

Agenda Llanbedr Community Council - in the Village Hall at 7.30 – 2.6.22

You will see there is only English version here . will explain in the meeting

1. Present
2. Apologies
3. Interest
4. Word from the Chair
5. To receive the Minutes of the April and May Meeting as true representation
6. Department of Finance.
7. Matters Arising
  - a) Ballot papers for Council. 9 candidate for 3 seats.
  - b) Those who have not returned job acceptance papers and a declaration of interest form.
  - c)New Road –  
Statement by Gruffydd Price, and response of Lee Waters.  
What next?
  - d) Website Development by DW
  - e) Public footpaths maintenance – not received a response from Evergreen.
  - f) Talwrn Bach Station – route maps, adoption?
8. PLANNING – Planning Applications?
9. Gwynedd Council Issues – AH and GO with consideration for GP proposals  
yellow lines, trees in the river, Rhiw Garth Goch
10. Playing field – requested an inspection of the equipment.
11. Trees in the river – no response!
12. Advertising board keys
13. Members needed on different committees – leaving until full Council?
14. Vice Chair person is required –

SEE APPENDIX – by Gruffydd Price.

## **New road**

I attach my letter (GP) to Gwynedd Council, &c and Dafydd Williams's response. It is important to have a vote on this so that the majority decision becomes the policy of the Community Council and explain to those who object why it must be acted as a group on behalf of the village. As County Council has decided, there is no point in going after the old scheme but going on the last option in the list in my letter (new 40mph road).

At the same time, pursue the other options where appropriate (e.g. commercial harbour at Mochras!!).

Annwen tries to arrange a site meeting with the police to discuss what we can do this Summer. I'm idea of putting a putt of yellow line on Mochras Road opposite and the track to the back of the houses on the main road so that people can park there (Gwynfa, &c.)

**Car park** -Annwen and Mabon have been in discussion with Robinsons regarding the car park and the idea of getting the people who live on the main road to pay for a parking slot.

Re- offer from a local business person with land available for parking - his ideas but also looking at what was passed last time- that it was better to have a car park in the village or near the School.

An interest from another land owner in creating a car park near the school. But not going to happen over night.

## **Paths and Woodland project**

I wonder whether Iolyn and Caroline would be willing to carry this forward with me (GP) as an independent group but accountable to the Council?

Encourage the public (including the above) to contact the Council if the public footpaths (maintenance) require attention.

Talwrn Bach Station

Press for station upgrades prior to adoption. Connect with the gentleman who has already put his name down.

Cae Deiliog -Keep the Sabine report in mind during development.

Need - change the chair's email address!